VILLAGE OF SIEEPY HOLLOW
MEETING - March 26, 1959

The meeting was ealled to order at 7:L45 P.M. on March 26, 1959
by the Village President, Floyd Falese. First order of business
was the Roll Call which was answered as follows:

Keith Stewart Absent
Eugene Unterschuetz  Present
James Jordan Present
David B. Garrison Present
Elmer Houlberg Present
Stanley Jensen Present
David . Garrison Present

Also present were Robert Stitgen, Village Marshall - Francis Weaver,
Police Magistrate and Arthur Lindeman, Village Treasurer.

The question of the issuing of permits on new homes and the required
inspections that follow was brought up by D. B. Garriscn. It was
generally felt by the Board that there is a laxity on the part of
some of the builders in obtaining their required inspections. Stanley
Jensen suggested that a full time building inspector be hired by the
Village. Mr. Jensen feels that the amount of time required to
adequately inspect the number of buildings planned for this year is
far in excess of what can be properly handled by the Board members on
a part time basis. It was generally agreed upon by the Board that an
applicant for this job will be considered. Mr. Jensen will screen any
applicants.

Floyd Falese next suggested that the procedure for the issuing of

permits be varied slightly as follows. Application is to be made with
two sets of blueprints with the Sleepy Hollow Secretary. All forms

will be filled out and readied for approval by an authorized Board membex.
The =pplication form and one copy of the blueprint, along with a

permit crd, will then be issued to the applicant.

Floyd Falese next reported that he has surveyors working on the parks
and waterways in preparation for dedication of said properties to the
Village of Sleepy Hollow. There will be a discussion at a later meeting
by the Board members with reference to the Village's acceptance of the
parks and waterways. Restrictions governing these publie properties
will also be discussed. ,

Francis Weaver, Police Magistrate, notified the Board that at the con-

clusion of his present term he will no longer be available for any type
of official job in the Village of Sleepy Hollow,
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James Jordan next suggested that some sortof tax be levied to provide
the Village operating expenses. The possible use of a vehicle sticker
was suggested. The point of revenue available to the Village from gas
and road tax and so forth was brought up by Floyd Falese. Mr. Falese
will check with the officials invelved and report to the Village Board
on what financial assistance can be expected,

Floyd Falese will check on insurance and bonding requirements for the
village officials and report to the Board of his findings.

The motion was made to adjourn at 10:10 P.M. by David B, Garrison,
seconded by James Jordan, and carried,

Respectfully submitted,

David E. Géar%éms%oﬂ% o
Village Clerk
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